Taurus Gold Corp Announces Resignation of
Director

Vancouver, British Columbia--(Newsfile Corp. - January 29, 2025) - Taurus Gold Corp. (CSE: TAUR)
(OTCQB: TARGF) ("Taurus" or the "Company") announces the resignation of Michael Rapsch as a

Director of Taurus, effective February 18t 2025. In his resignation, Mr. Rapsch wished Taurus and its
management team every success in the future.

"On behalf of the members of the Board, the management team and the staff of Taurus, | would like to
thank Mr. Rapsch for his valued contributions to the Company," said Frank Lagiglia, CEO of Taurus.

About Taurus Gold Corp.

Taurus currently has approx. 37 million shares outstanding and is a mineral exploration company with a
focus on gold exploration. Taurus has a 51% ownership option and an option to earn 100% interest in
the Charlotte property. The Charlotte property is located in the traditional territory of the Little Salmon
Carmacks First Nation.

Frank Lagiglia

President and Chief Executive Officer
inffo@taurusgold.ca

Taurus Gold Corp. Phone: 604-512-0972

Forward-looking Information:

This news release contains "forward-looking information" or "forward-looking statements" within the
meaning of Canadian securities legislation. All statements included herein are forward-looking, other
than statements of historical fact. Generally, the forward-looking information and forward-looking
statements can be identified by the use of forward-looking terminology such as "plans", "is expected", or
"will continue", or variations of such words and phrases or state that certain actions, events or results
"may", "could", "would", "might" or "will" be taken, occur or be achieved. Forward-looking information
and forward-looking statements, while based on management's best estimates and assumptions, are
subject to known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other factors that may cause the actual results,
performance, or achievements of Taurus Gold to be materially different from those expressed or implied
by such forward-looking information or forward-looking statements. Although Taurus Gold has attempted
to identify important factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from those contained in
forward-looking information and forward-looking statements, there may be other factors that cause
results not to be as anticipated, estimated or intended. There can be no assurance that such information
or statements will prove to be accurate, as actual results and future events could differ materially from
those anticipated in such information or statements. The forward-looking statements and forward-looking
information are made as of the date hereof and Taurus Gold disclaims, except as required by applicable
securities laws, any obligation to update any such factors or to publicly announce the result of any
revisions to any of the forward-looking statements or forward-looking information contained herein to
reflect future results. Accordingly, readers should not place undue reliance on forward-looking statements

and information.

To view the source version of this press release, please visit
https://www.newsfilecorp.com/release/238905
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